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The Trust has faced challenges over the past 6 months due to the Ebola crisis. However the Trust has continued to work assiduously to support the hospital and its members of staff. We are grateful for the return of Dr Robert Burnie (RB) to the Trust after taking a year out to volunteer in Nixon.  Immense thanks to RB together and his wife for their hard work to improve the care and system in the hospital. Five trustee meetings have been held throughout the year with eager commitment to move the Trust forward. It will be a remiss on our part if we fail to recognise the tremendous and huge work done by MG in the Trust. Her drive has let us to where we are today.

The 2014 Annual General Meeting (AGM) started with the Chair observing protocols and housekeeping followed by prayer led by Rev Eric Mustapha. The 3rd annual report was read by the Chair of the Trust. During the meeting, various presentations were made and questions were asked in order to give further insight into what the presentation was about. 

Financial report by Robert Dixon (RD)
He recognised and paid tribute to those who have contributed to the Trust and noting the Laing and Gibbs Trusts. RD elaborated on monies spent and the processes involved before disbursement. He said that applications are made for specific grants and the applications go through local process and then onto the trustees to be actioned. Mary Groves (MG) added that there is a major problem as to how the hospital is run, as it is now reliant on fees paid by patients for treatments rather than the government grant that was provided before the war. This however is the position until we are able to get into agreement with the government. Celia’s presence (Gibbs Trust) was greatly appreciated for  their generosity and continuous support.as was the presence of Dr Paul van Den Bosch representing the Laing Trust
Election of Offices

John Cochrane (JC) nominated Colin Rowe as Chairman and . as agreed at a brief Trustees Meeting prior to the AGM the Chairman nominated Jemba-Makii Aziz-Kamara’s (JA) as secretary.. The names were both unanimously agreed on by those present. 

RB: Although he had worked in Nixon as a student, RB returned to Nixon in a different capacity and gave an account of his stay in the hospital now as a doctor, from August 2013 to June 2014. He highlighted successes and challenges faced by the staff during his stay and reiterated the need for our continued support. The successes although partial, include the Pharmacy which had a big impact on the lives of the patients. £10,000 was used to purchase drugs for the hospital so that it can further generate income. Some challenges he said were, limited infrastructure and resources including shortage of staff and basic care needs.  As a result of a generous grant provided by the Laing trust he was enabled to make significant changes to the obstetric (maternity) services as recorded in the report.. Special thanks RB’s wife Janna, who co-ordinated the Hospital library, which encouraged library use and inspired staff especially students to practice independent study. However he feels that the hospital has a lot to offer if maintained well and steers clear of political interference. He also noted the difficulty the hospital would be faced with at the outbreak of Ebola Virus. He remembered those who have died from the virus especially the 5 members of staff of Nixon.

The Chairman requested that we stand and as he read the names of those who had died we observed a minute of silence and prayers in their honour. 

Elizabeth Conteh (EC) presented on the Ebola outbreak and the involvement of the Sierra Leone Diaspora groups to combat the virus. She spoke about the devastating effects of Ebola on Sierra Leoneans and the response and contribution from the British government.  She briefly talked about Ebola and its impact on the staff of Nixon and Segbwema as a whole. She also commented on the need for capacity building wherein community health workers (including nurses) and lab techs would be trained. She also noted that nurses pay their own training fees which makes it difficult for the hospital to retain them after training. She explains that the government plans on upgrading the nurse’s training to a higher qualification; what happens then to the State Enrolled Community Health Nurses (SECHN) once the  upgrade has happened and how achievable is this proposed objective was asked). EC said that if the upgrade was implemented, that will see rise in highly qualified staff that will work to improve the system of the hospital and care of the patients. 

Many thanks to Catherine March (CM) who presented a puppet show, singing health promotion songs in krio which aims at ways Ebola virus can be prevented.

MG talked about the Methodist Recorder which highlighted the New President of MCSL, and was glad to report on correspondence with Bishop Albert Beah indicating his  willingness to cooperate with the trustees. He also highlighted the latest political development between the MCSL and the Chiefdom head where they met and agreed to pay equivalent of £5000 for the hospital grounds. We look forward to further  effective communication with the Bishop.

Ron Rhodes (RR) (a trustee and also works with PRIME) gave a pictorial presentation on his five weeks visit to the hospital together with his wife Jill. His wife worked alongside the student nurses, teaching infection control while he was involved in running clinics. He reiterated the immeasurable role of the FofN. RR said that there is a need for infrastructure, therefore tools will be provided and the community will provide labour. He recommends building partnership as it is pivotal and to strengthen one with CHASL and MCSL. He however emphasised on the challenges both for MCSL and at National Levels. RR and Jill paid £370 for drugs but took £3700 worth of drugs to Segbwema.

MG encouraged all the medical expertise to add their names to our mailing list for inputs in the way forward for the Hospital  .At the close of the meeting an informal meeting was arranged so, as requested by the Bishop,  that they  could commence work on a  possible future strategy plan for the hospital                                                                                                                          

William Hobson (WH) in collaboration with JC, have thought it fit to take the hospital/health in the community; absence of sanitation in the form of latrines. The plan is to identify villages to build double latrines. The plan and the implementation wasn’t quite marching as there was not enough staff to do the work. The project however needed:

Technical construction

Strong liaison person (to inform villagers about the proposed plan) and Borbor Kamara volunteered to keep the villagers informed. 

Construction- hoping that the project will produce better facilities. William had to cut short his presentation because of time but he would have paid tribute to the tremendous work done by T.A.Momoh and Jemma Burnie.
CG thanked the presenters. He said that there is a huge commitment and restlessness among trustees about what we are to do and how best we can do it to have an impact of the members of staff of Nixon and its community. The church in Sierra Leone, he said, should be involved in what we should be doing. He emphasised team work and said that we can work effectively                     with transparency and accountability. He also said that we should be able to inform the FoN on matters at the next AGM.

The Stamford Methodist Church had fundraised and a cheque of £3000 was presented by Rev Fyall for those families affected by Ebola in the hospital.  and community.
CG thanked the Stamford Methodist Church team and also thanked the Notting Hill Methodist Church for their generous Hospitality

Meeting closed with prayers. 

